Resident Doctors to Strike in Lancashire: What You Need to Know
Resident doctors (formerly known as junior doctors) in Lancashire will strike from 7am on Friday 25th July to 7am on Wednesday 30th July 2025. This is part of ongoing national industrial action related to pay and working conditions.

What this means for you: 
• Urgent and emergency care will continue as normal. 
• Some planned appointments and treatments may be delayed or rescheduled. If this affects you, your healthcare provider will contact you. If you don’t hear from them, please attend your appointment as usual. 
• GP and dental practices will stay open, but some may be affected if they host resident doctors. 
• Mental health services remain open and available – help is still here for you. 
• For urgent health advice, please use NHS 111 online (for people five and over). Call 999 only in a life-threatening emergency. 
• You can help by checking on vulnerable friends and family, making sure you have necessary medicines, and helping loved ones leave hospital quickly once they have been told they are ready to go home. 
NHS teams across Lancashire are working hard to keep services running and to prioritise patient safety.
